UNIVERSITY LIBRARY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES FEB. 10, 2009
Present: Lesley F., Hema R., Dessie U.

Excused: Y. Green, Roman K., Ebony U.


The meeting was convened at 3:33pm in the library’s 5th floor conference room by Lesley Farmer.


The agenda and minutes were approved as read.


Hema talked about the library’s acquisition and use of iClickers (personal response system). She and Eileen Bosch were awarded an EEE grant to explore iClicker use. The tool is easy to use and connect to computers. Questions are created onto a PowerPoint presentation, and the equipment transforms them into questions that the iClickers can respond to and record. The systems engage students, and help with diagnosing and checking student understanding. Hema and Eileen will be doing a faculty workshop on their use.


Hema gave library updates.

· The library is doing well, but may the budget may be “hit” next year.

· Room 201 (Spidell 2) is a hands-on instruction room. A demonstration room on the third floor seats 60. A demo room is also available on the fourth floor.

· ORCA is working well, and not many titles are being added to the storage.

· Almost 200 textbooks have been checked out/rented through the library; the bookstore does the publicity and contacting of faculty.

· The thesis office has been relocated to the fifth floor.

The group discussed thesis submissions. Lesley shared information from Della in the Thesis Office indicating discussion about electronic submission and support needed, particularly for ADA compliance (which has “softened” a bit).

Serials were discussed. Dessie asked about the timing/frequency of serials/database review in terms of acquisitions decisions. Lesley asked about the use of ILL statistics to determine likely serials to acquire. Hema will check on these practices. Dessie showed an ILL document that included black pages; she was advised to contact the ILL library staff so that the issue could be resolved.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:20pm

The next meetings will be held March 10, April 14, and May 12.

Respectfully submitted, 

Lesley Farmer

